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DATES TO REMEMBER  

11th June:  Queenôs Birthday 

15th June:   Reidy Park Musical 

18th June:  Student Free Day 

21st June:  Newsletter 

5th July:      Newsletter 

6th July:      Reports Home 

6th July:      End of Term 2 

23rd July:    Start of Term 3 

 

Our School CORE VALUES are : RESPECT    RESPONSIBILITY    A IMING  FOR PERSONAL BEST 

 

Newsletter 

 

Dear Families,  

STEM 500 Training and Development 
This training program for teachers is a major commitment by the Education    
Department over the next 15 months.  Jan has attended 3 days of training to 
date.  The aim is to enhance the teaching in Mathematics, Science and Technology.  
We will be focusing on Science and deepening studentsÐ understanding of scientific 
processes. 
 

YELP Camp 
Last week, Toby attended the Youth Environment Leadership Program camp at the 
Naracoorte Caves.  This program is a great experiential learning  program to  
provide knowledge about the interconnections within nature and the consequences 
when these are broken.  Toby is now required to apply 
what he has learnt to a project here at school.  He has 
decided that he wants to create an environment within 
the school grounds which will encourage frogs to live 
there.  This will involve installing a pond, rocks, and plants 
which will encourage frogs to take up residence. 
 

Work Health Safety  
Michael Vanderheul has conducted the annual audit of buildings and the grounds.  
The issues that he has sighted have formed our action plan for the next 12 months.  
These include installing mesh over laserlight sheeting in the Kindy Shed, putting up 
signage to indicate fragile roofing and putting a cover on the electrical        
switchboard in the Recycling Shed. 
We have also organised the removal of over 30 car tyres from the grounds.  
They make too finer homes for spiders and reptiles! 
Michael attended a Playground Safety workshop on Tuesday.  This skilling will help 
us to keep playground equipment safe for our students. 
 

Grounds Work 
Michael has revitalised 3 tractor tyres to form pumpkin beds for next summerÐs 
growing.  He has been trimming back trees.  I have directed him to do a serious 
clean out of the Mound area. Many shrubs are out of control and need to be cut 
back and/or pulled out.  Once this has been done, we will do some replanting with 
Australian natives  He does require some help to do this and so I will be approach-
ing parents to assist in a working bee to tackle the big jobs. 
 

Moira Neagle 

Book Club Closing 

Date:  

Monday 18th June, 2018 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

TobyÐs visit to Millicent High School 
On Friday I went to the Millicent High School. I joined up with some of the kids from Mt Burr School that 
will be going to High School with me. With the High School kids we did Science. We did a lesson about 
microÌorganisms that live in different water around town. We had to get water samples and put them 
under the microscope. We had to find out which water had the most micro-organisms living in it. The 
three different types of water were from the domain drain, tap water and water from a cattle trough. 
The best water was in the domain drain. I really liked going to the High School and meeting new kids. 
Toby Jazepczyk 
 
 

Fun at  

Playgroup 
over the 

last month 

BIRTHDAYS  
Last week we celebrated two birthdays  - Kitana and Elias. 

They both enjoyed their celebration with a carrot cake 

shared with the class. 


